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Quarterly Newsletter from The Friends of St. Mary’s Church Chartham
January 2015   

Welcome to our first Newsletter of 2015 and we hope you all had a very enjoyable Christmas and New Year. How are those New Year resolutions going or not as the case may be?!!!! We have resolved to make this the best year ever for The Friends, and so far we have made a very good start as you will read later, when our first event of the year turned out to be such a huge success.
The Committee

We are making a few changes to the Committee over the next few weeks, and we are sure these changes will help towards the stability and strength of the Friends for the foreseeable future. We were very sorry to lose Gordon Steadwood who stepped down due to work pressures with a new job, and we thank him for everything he did to support us while he was on the Committee. We now have two more volunteers who have agreed to be co-opted on to the Committee within the next few weeks and their names will be announced after the next Committee meeting. All other committee members remain the same, and can be viewed on our website www.friendsofstmaryschartham.co.uk 
Membership

New members joining have slowed down over the winter months, but we hope that this will start to increase as we go into the spring and summer months, and are able to get out and about more and meet new people and advertise at our events. We also look to you our existing members as our ambassadors, to put the word out there and tell all your friends about who we are and what we are trying to achieve. We would like to thank all of you who renewed your membership for the coming year, and are pleased to report that we only lost four existing members who for various reasons were unable to remain with us. We currently have 85 members and 1 Honorary Member, which includes joint membership as well.
Finance

With the events we held last year and the renewal subscriptions in September our balance as at 25th Nov 2014 was £6813.24, although this has increased considerably with the success of the Burns Night Supper when we raised an additional £1173.23.

We are hoping to have a substantial amount in the bank by the time St. Mary’s undergoes it Quinquennial inspection later in the year.. This is a report done by the architect to assess the potential repairs necessary to maintain the church building in a fit and proper state for use. It nearly always raises many areas that require attention, and the object of The Friends is to raise the funds necessary to support the PCC financially, and ensure those repairs are carried out in accordance with the report. Under our Constitution we can only advance money to the PCC that will be used solely for the purpose of maintaining and repairing the actual building fabric.
Advertising and Marketing  
We were left with a very big hole to fill when Rev. Phil Grieg moved to his new parish, especially when it comes to our advertising and marketing material, but not to be beaten; we have endeavored to remain focused on producing good advertising material, and keep our website updated as regularly as possible. Please do take a look, and see what you think, and if there is any way we could improve on the content or the format, we would love to hear from you. Our full list of events for 2015 is now published on the site. For anyone who is still interested we have several silk prints of Sir Robert Septvans for sale at £40.00 each. They make beautiful gifts and are very eye catching at approximately 6’ high, hanging from a staircase or vaulted ceiling. Maybe you know someone who lives in a castle, as one of our prints has recently been purchased for!!!
Burns Night Supper

On Saturday 24th January we hosted our very first Burns Night Supper for 74 guests. They were treated to a traditional supper of Haggis, Neeps and Tatties with Onion Gravy, followed by a Scottish raspberry trifle. The evening was co-ordinated with great efficiency by our Master of Ceremonies Rev Chris Duncan, who managed to keep the whole evening on track with assistance from our Scottish ‘speakers’ Andrew, James and Rebekah and the Selkirk Grace skillfully recited by our very own Rev. Phil Brown with a Sunderland dialect!!! A real life piper, complete with kilt and sporran, escorted the haggis to its position in the middle of the venue where Andrew addressed the ‘beast’ and ‘killed’ it as per Scottish tradition with a large knife!!! The rest of the evening took on a whisky blur while guests bid for items of interest collected by Steve for Auction. This alone raised over £500 so the whisky worked its magic and guests left with all sorts of promises they couldn’t remember the next day!!!!! All this aside, the whole evening was a great success, it was enjoyed by everybody, and we raised a massive £1176.23. Thank you again to all our wonderful helpers who worked so very hard for such a very long time to ensure the evening was the success it certainly was.
Forthcoming Events

Friday 20th March 2015 – History Evening – Mystole House and the surrounding Estate. – Chartham Village Hall 7.00pm

Saturday 13th June 2015 – Revisiting St. Augustines Hospital and Cream Teas – Chartham Village Hall – 2.00pm

Sunday 27th September – The Friends of St. Mary’s Annual General Meeting with tea party – St. Mary’s Church – 2.00pm

Friday 23rd October 2015 – History Evening – Country Houses of Chartham – Chartham Village Hall – 7.00pm

Book Lounge – Chartham Village Hall  - Once every Month on a Saturday morning, but please look out for posters or the Parish Magazine for dates and times as some have had to be changed for this coming year.
We do hope you enjoy reading all our news, and we look forward to any comments you would like to make as to how we can improve on the content. You are our members and we like to hear your comments, as without you we wouldn’t have experienced the success that The Friends has achieved over the past year. Thank you.

www.friendsofstmaryschartham.co.uk


